
 
GOVERNMENT OF INDIA 

MINISTRY OF URBAN DEVELOPMENT  
LOK SABHA 

UNSTARRED QUESTION NO. 2898 
TO BE ANSWERED ON 11.05.2016 

  
METRO RAIL PROJECT 

NO. 2898                SHRI. GOPAL SHETTY: 

Will the Minister of URBAN DEVELOPMENT be pleased to state: 
 

(a) whether the Union Government has received any 
proposal from the State Government of Maharashtra for 
alignment of Metro Rail Project of Navi Mumbai; 
 

(b) if so, the details thereof and the present status 
thereof; and 
 

(c) the time by which the said proposal is likely to be 
finalised along with the reasons for delay therein, if 
any? 
 

 
 

ANSWER 
THE MINISTER OF STATE IN THE MINISTRY OF URBAN 

DEVELOPMENT 
(SHRI BABUL SUPRIYO) 

 

(a)&(b): The Central Government, on request of the State 
Government of Maharashtra, has notified the Alignment of 
Navi Mumbai Metro Line No.1 (Belapur to Pendhar) vide 
notification no. S.O. 124 (E) dated 09.01.2015.  
{ {  
 
(c): Does not arise. 
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